
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

TOWN V COUNTRY CRICKET MATCH 
It is that time of the year again for for the annual cricket 
match. A quick Twenty20 version of the game with indoor 
cricket scoring, we can knock it over in a couple of hours 
whilst having a huge laugh. The country have a lot to lose 
this year follow a sound thrashing by them in 2015. The 
TvC game is for the adults to play, depending on how 
many ‘Blackcap-could-have-been’ want to play. However if 
we need extra players, then older children can play to 
make it a full contest. The school pool will be open but 
parents will have to supervise children or bring along 
some PE gear for the younger ones to play with.  
A BBQ will be available during the game for families to 
use. So bring along a picnic or something for the BBQ, 
chairs and blankets to have a bit of fun. 
A couple of dates possible would be Sat 27th Feb or 5th 
March. Game starting at 4.30pm. Send an email, ring or 
Tiqbiz us to let us know if you can play and a preferred 
date. Can someone replace Pip Early as the Player of the 
Match, or will she take it out 2 years in a row? 
  

WAITANGI LONG WEEKEND 
The Waitangi Weekend is this weekend, so there is no 
school Monday. Mr d won’t be there as he will be at 
Seddon Park watching the Aussies demolish the Black 
Caps. 

 

WHAKATAU WELCOME 
We will hold a whakatau to welcome Mr Edwards to 
Roto-o-Rangi School on Monday 15th February at 9am. 
All parents are welcome to be part of the whakatau 
(don’t panic, you don’t need to do anything, just sit on 
some comfy seats). It would be lovely to have as many 
parents from his class there as can make it. 
A whakatau is a modified version of a powhiri but 
follows similar protocol and sequence. Should anyone 
be keen to participate by speaking, they are most 
welcome – just let Mr D know and he can organise for it 
to happen. 

 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

Welcome Back 
It is great to see everyone has returned healthy and well for 2016. The children must have had a brilliant Christmas 
break because they have been excitedly chatting about it for the last two days. With some heading to Fiji, the South 
Island, Wellington or camping at the beach. No wonder they were excited. They also have that little twinkle in their 
eye that comes with a full battery pack of energy after a good rest. So the year is looking to be an excellent one, full of 
promise. 
The pool was lovely and warm (and extensively used) over the summer break. Thanks to Jason Smith and Rod for 
looking after the pool so that everyone could enjoy a cool down during this sweltering weather; and it does not look 
to be coming to a halt anytime soon. 

Next Tuesday 9th February we will have workmen working on the fence at the 
 front entrance so this will be closed off. Please could everybody use the gate 
 on the tennis court to enter school until this work is completed. 
 
 
 
 
Welcome to Kade, Michael and Kupa who have all started the year in Room 4,  
Webb in Room 5, Tommy in Room 3, Josiah and Charlotte in Room 1.  
We look forward to having a great time with you all,  
and know you will love it here. 

Thursday 4th February, 2016 



 

 

  

PARENT SUPPORT GROUP 
Hi everyone,   
First of all I would like to welcome the new families 
to Roto-o-Rangi School (the best school in 
Cambridge) and to everyone else I hope you all had 
a great summer break.  For those don’t know me, I 
am Pip Early and I am the Chairperson for the PSG.  
The Parent Support Group supports the school in 
the following areas: 

 Fundraising for school resources, 

 Organising functions or events, 

 School Promotions, 

 Property / Grounds; help with landscaping and 
keeping the school maintained. 

 School Activities – Scholastic NZ Book Club; 
Moto X events; library; resource room,; Ag Day 
and sports days. 

Funds raised by the PSG are used for the benefit of 
the students by purchasing resources identified by 
the BOT and staff. 
The PSG have regular meetings (usually 2 per term) 
which are advertised in the school newsletter and 
in the calendar on the website.  
Our first meeting will be on the 16th of February 
7.30pm at school.  We would love to see you there, 
and get some ideas for events that we can hold this 
year.   
Unfortunately our wonderful Treasurer has had to 
resign, so if there is anybody willing to take on this 
role it would be appreciated. You don’t have to be 
an accountant to do the job, just willing to learn as 
we can help you. 
Look forward to seeing you at the meeting.  
Cheers Pip. 
 

HATS 
All children must be wearing a hat if they wish to 
play out on the grounds at school during Term 1 
and 4. Please ensure your child has a brimmed hat, 
and it is clearly marked with their name. 
We expect all children to wear the school hat 
because it provides decent protection and cover, as 
promoted by the Cancer society. With one of the 
worst countries for getting melanoma it is 
important we do our best to protect our kids. When 
we have attended school sports events and the kids 
had their school hats on it also looked really good, a 
very united team.  
The hats can be purchased from the office for a 
miserly $15 and we will even write your child’s 
name inside the hat for you 

 

MONDAY LUNCHES 
 
Sausage Sizzle   $2.00 (slight increase) 
Chocolate Milk   $1.50 
 
We cook a lunch every Monday at school, which the 
children may order. One week is sausages, then 
hamburgers, then hotdogs. We advertise in the 
newsletter what is available the following Monday. 
Children bring their money on Monday and our 
wonderful Teacher-aide will collect it around 9.15am 
and record their name. At lunchtime the children 
come to the MP Room to collect their food. 

On Wednesdays it is Hot Food day. Children bring 
food that can be warmed in a pie warmer to eat hot 
at lunch time. Food must be in a container (or 
wrapped) which can be put straight into the pie-
warmer. All food must be clearly named and have 
their room number on it. This food is collected from 
the child’s classroom on the Wednesday morning to 
be put in the pie-warmer.  
  

SCHOOL STATIONERY 

Stationery lists are coming home this week. If you 
want everything on the list just put your name on it 
and tick/highlight each item.  
However, If there are things you have already (or 
want to get yourself) cross them off the list and 
tick/highlight the ones you need. Don’t worry about 
sending any money, as this will be added to your 
school account.  
If we could have all lists back asap so that we can give 
out all the stationery and begin working in them and 
start on learning programmes in earnest. 
  

 MINIBALL 
Miniball notices will be coming home this week. The 
season starts Friday 12th so we will need them 
returned quickly. As in the past Yr 6 students will be 
given priority, then Year 5 students. If there are still 
more spaces to make 2 teams we will see if there are 
any Year 4 students needed to fill the teams. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
Friday 12th February @ 9:40am in the MP Room 
Everybody welcome to attend. 



 

 

  

WRITER’S  CORNER.  

Room 1 

 

My ball went on the road.     By Ashton 

I went to the beach and I went on the biscuit.    By Mitchell 

The tiger and the cat were lost at the beach.      By Renee 

The person is under the rainbow.    By Toby 

I am a mermaid.     By Kaylee 

I am shooting the tree.     By Josiah 

The monster is in the volcano.    By Mason 

 

Religious Instruction - is held on Friday mornings from 9.00 am to 9.30 am in ALL 

classrooms, starting Friday 12th Feb. It is a multi-denominational programme which covers ‘Values’ messages for 
children. We have experienced local families who volunteer their time to run this programme. Could parents confirm 
their decision on the return slip regarding your children not attending Religious Education classes. Students do not 
have to attend.  
The school is officially closed during this time, in accordance with the Education Act, thus our preference is for 
children not attending RI to come to school at 9.25am. We are aware of the difficulty families may have bringing 
children at this later time. If children do come at 9.00am they will be supervised in the library.  
 Please tick if you do not want your child/children attending RI classes, then return to school before Friday 12th 
otherwise we assume children will be attending these classes for the year.  

  

        No,    I would do not want my child attending the Friday morning Religious Education programme. 

 Signed: ____________________________  Child’s name: _________________________________ 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
8/2 Waitangi long weekend Monday 
9/2 Internet safety Day 
11/2 Elgrego Show (Anti-bully magic show) 
14/2 Valentines Day 
24/2 BOT Meeting, 6pm Staffroom 
25/2 Roto swim Sports – St Peters, start 10am 
17/3 Rural Schools Swimming Sports. 
21-24/3 School Camp at Waihi Beach. 
25-29/3 Easter Holiday break 
15/4 Term 1 finishes 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
MusicHouse music lessons – provided during school 
time so no rushing around after work to get to a lesson. 
The quality of the group lessons is outstanding so don’t 
miss out on this great opportunity. Guitar, drums, 
ukulele, keyboard. Contact them on 07 808 0235. 



 

 

 

 

A big thanks to these kind 

sponsors of the Roto Review. 
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